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Background

Back in February, the City Council approved the Parks 
& Recreation Commission’s recommendation for a 
full conversion of one (1) of the existing tennis courts 
at Royal Oaks Park to two (2) permanent pickleball 
courts, and to paint pickleball lines on the remaining 
tennis court side to allow it to be used as both a 
tennis court and pickleball courts. 



Background (continued)

• On May 13th, the City published an invitation to 
bid on the Royal Oaks Park Pickleball Court 
Conversion and Tennis Court Resurfacing Project -
24-12.
• On June 5th, the City received two (2) bids for the 

subject project.



Bid Outcome

Trueline Construction & Surfacing, Inc. $116,461.35
RMS Construction $144,450.00 



Staff Recommendation

Staff recommends City Council:
1) Award the construction contract for the Royal 

Oaks Park Pickleball Court Conversion and 
Tennis Court Resurfacing Project to Trueline 
Construction & Surfacing, Inc., as the lowest 
responsive and responsible bidder in the 
amount of $116,462, in addition to a ten percent 
contingency.

2) Approve a total project budget amendment of 
$54,109 from the Park Improvements fund.


